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As the final term for 2012 gallops towards the finish line, just a 
reminder  to get your end of term badge orders in to allow the staff 
at HQ plenty of time to fill them before your final fling for the year. 

On the subject of badges could you please let us know if you have 
any problems with badges that are faulty?  Any faulty badges 
returned to HQ will be replaced at no charge and we will also cover 
any postage. 

 
A big apology from the Ministry Team to the Units who received 
invoices for fees that they didn’t owe.  We were not aware that 
GBNZ was taking this action and are most concerned about it.  We 
have taken professional advice and request that in future any 
incorrect invoices are returned for amendment as paying a portion 
of an incorrect invoice would indicate that you are acknowledging 
that the full amount as shown on the invoice is owed. 
 
The latest project undertaken by the Ministry Team has been 
putting together the designs for the new badges for the Ultimate 
programme.   
 
The Ministry Team is meeting with the National Executive in 
Auckland on 04 November and we would like to hear from you of 
any items/issues that you would like us to address with the 
Executive on your behalf.   
 
Website: 
Do you know someone who would be interested in taking on the 
IFG website, if so, please let one of the Team Members know.  The 
website is already up and running but we just need someone to 
keep it up to date. 
 
Thank you for all you are doing to make a difference to the lives of 
kiwi girls in your Units. 

 
As always your Ministry Team sends you their warmest greetings.   
 
“I thank God every time I remember you.  In all my prayers for all of you, I always 
pray with joy because of your partnership in the gospel from the first day until 
now.”   Philippians 1 : 3-5. 
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Team Members: 

Jennifer Box 
boxes@es.co.nz 
021 277 3232 
 
 
Charmayne Johnstone 
charmayne@clear. 
net.nz 
027 2740601 
 
 
Christine Brunt 
Christinebrunt@clear. 
net.nz 
021 651180 
 
 
Janice Zachan 
janicezachan@kinect.co.nz 
021 161 5149 
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